
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

March 16th, 2023
The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Codere, Reese, Miller, Moyle and Hoffman. 
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the February regular meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from Trustee Hoffman, supported by Trustee Codere to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:

There were no public comments.
Bills and Financial Statement:



Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses for January and February. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Moyle to approve the bills and financials for the month from the general fund. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$    58,365.83
        Water Fund              
 $    21,000.78

        Sanitation Fund

 $      7,224.94

 Major Street Fund
            $    33,432.15

 Local Street Fund

 $    15,659.46
Municipal Streets

 $               .00






$   135,683.16
Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Miller, Codere, Moyle, Hoffman, Schuldt,
      No: None.  Motion was carried.

Poirier introduced a couple of general fund budget amendments in keeping with the Council’s pledge to monitor them more closely. The following were recommended for review:



Income:

-$10,000  fringe reimbursement total






+$30,000 from the sale of land on Corago Street



Expense:

+$10,000 police for addition of SRO expense






+$10,000 capital outlay to find a 2nd police car


After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by President Schuldt to approve the recommended changes. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier presented bid totals from two contractors for the storm sewer cleaning project that was due on Tuesday.  The project was one of the original projects from the flood of 2018 and had been bid twice without receiving any bids. The following were the bids received:

Pipetek Infrastructure Services         
$142,760.50

MJO Contracting, Inc.


$587,213.29

After a review of the bids and an explanation of the project and procedures from engineer Dick Supina who was on hand, a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese to accept the low bid from Pipetek and to authorize the Village President to sign the appropriate paperwork to facilitate the process. Poll vote: Yes: Hoffman, Reese, Moyle, Codere, Miller and Schuldt. No: None. Motion was carried.

Poirier introduced a discussion of the veteran’s banner issues with regard to placement and said there were two issues: requests for specific pole placement and having more banners than poles to place them.  After a brief discussion the Council determined that they would be hung at random and placed where room could be found to accommodate all the banners.

Poirier introduced an email from Youthworks Industries regarding an available program for having crews come into town to perform maintenance and cleaning jobs. He said he would more specific information on the guidelines at the April meeting.

Poirier said he had heard from LL Housing Director Michele Brogan regarding the appointment of a new tenant commissioner for their board.  Janet Larsen had requested to be appointed to that post.  After a brief discussion confirming her suitability, a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by President Schuldt to approve her appointment. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Police Report:
The police report was presented and a motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Reese to accept the report.  All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Former Chief Rosemurgy had submitted a revised memo requesting that the previous memo he had presented at the February meeting be rescinded in favor of the new one. It stated that Betsy Baril be appointed as the Chief (not acting chief as in the previous memo), and that he be considered for a patrol position should the SRO position be eliminated at the school. Chief Baril said that the full chief position was the one presented and offered to her and which she accepted.  After a brief clarification, a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese, to amend the terms of her hire to align with the new memo and to confirm her hired position was Chief of Police without an acting or temporary designation.  All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
A discussion of an At-Will agreement for the position began. Initially, there were conflicting drafts of the document and so the discussion was tabled until later in the meeting when they could all review the same draft.  
Attached to the memo and police report were quotes for a gun safe for the SRO office and also for an automated external defibrillator for the police car. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Codere to purchase both of these items for a total not to exceed $2,000. Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Codere, Moyle, Miller, Hoffman and Schuldt. No: None: Motion was carried.

Fire Report:
Chief Kotila was not on hand but said preparations for the events and for the 501c3 formation were ongoing. A motion was made by Trustee presented the fire report and after a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Hoffman to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Public Works Report:

Poirier said that the school had contacted Andrew regarding changing out the playground equipment this summer. He said that it was a pretty large manpower and equipment commitment and suggested that it be discussed with the school first.
Downtown Development Authority:

There was no DDA report.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

Poirier said a letter needed to be submitted to the SAM.gov site for renewal of cage and Duns numbers so the village could apply for funding for various projects and grants.
Infrastructure:    
No report
Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report
Parks & Recreation: 

No report.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Hoffman said negotiations were under way to try to bring the bid for the project down a bit.
Late Agenda Items:


The Police Chief at-will agreement was brought up for discussion. The Council and Chief Baril went over sections of the document and clarified some of the expectations and recommendations made by the Chief. After a lengthy back and forth a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the terms of the renegotiated document and authorize President Schuldt to sign on behalf of the Council. Poll vote: Yes: Hoffman, Reese, Miller, Codere and Schuldt. No: Moyle. Motion was carried.  The document is on file in the Village Clerks office.
New Business:

None.  
Old Business:

None
Announcements:  
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 8:46pm.  There were 2 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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